Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

November 29, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Open Session:

· Ann Bronsdon addressed the Board regarding the status of improvements to Canon Hill.  It was noted that the split rail fence has been repaired three times (due to vandalism) and that plantings have been made.

· Lori Vanderschmidt, Board of Health Chair, indicated that the Board of Health has voted to urge the Board of Selectmen to go forward with a Central District water system using the Coles Neck Water supply and noted the availability of interest free state loans.

· Alfred Pickard addressed the Board to request that the Harbormaster staff take daily stick and pump readings at the fuel dock.

· Steve Curley addressed the Board and requested that the Board re-issue the RFP to locate cellular towers on Town property.  It was suggested that the Board meet with the Planning Board and Alfred Pickard to further discuss their individual concerns.

· Tom Peters addressed the Board regarding utilizing Town property for siting of cellular towers and the Nextel application before the Planning Board, noting the importance of acting in a timely fashion due to the potential for litigation.  On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, that the Board set up a meeting with the Planning Board to discuss this matter at the next Board of Selectmen meeting or sooner depending on the Planning Board’s needs in relation to this decision, the Board voted 2-3, with Gallagher, Donovan and Hall voting against.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously that the Selectmen reaffirm their commitment to the concept of encouraging cellular facilities on Town-owned land as opposed to on private land.  

Selectman White moved to schedule a meeting with representatives of Wellfleet Marine Corps. to discuss their proposal, as an item on the next meeting agenda of the Board.  Mr. Pickard suggested that the Police Chief and Town Accountant attend the discussion or make a recommendation.

The Board held a public hearing to consider the application for transfer of a seasonal, all alcoholic package goods store license from Brady’s Liquor Locker, Inc., to Wellfleet Wine Cellar and Spirit, Inc.  Selectman White read the public notice. The future manager, Eric MacLeod, and George Malloy were in attendance and discussed the application.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the transfer of this liquor license.

Selectman White’s previous motion to meet with representatives of Wellfleet Marine Corps. was seconded by Hall.  The Board voted unanimously to approve the motion.

The Board held a public hearing to consider the request from KSP, Corp. d/b/a Painter’s Restaurant to extend its seasonal, all alcoholic restaurant license to January 15, 2000.  Selectman White read the public notice.  David Marriott, an employee of Painter’s Restaurant, addressed
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the Board regarding this request.  The memo received from the Board of Health recommending that this business remain in suspension because Ms. Painter has not fulfilled her obligations to the State or the Board of Health was noted.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 4-0, with Gallagher recusing himself, to approve this extension pending Board of Health approval for the opening of Painters in any form for any reason.

The Board met with Moderator Dan Silverman and discussed Mr. Silverman’s suggestions for future Town Meetings including 1) listing Finance Committee recommendations first in the warrant; 2)  attendance of members of appropriate Boards/Committees/Commissions and staff for informational purposes; 3) timeliness of warrant preparation so that Committee recommendations can be included in the warrant.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to adopt the recommendations of the Moderator.  It was suggested that a letter regarding the third suggestion be forwarded to all Town Boards/Committees/Commissions.  Mr. Silverman also suggested that a brief explanation by the Board of Selectmen be given when an article is indefinitely postponed.

The Board met with Personnel Board Chair Ken Kimball to discuss the Personnel Board’s recommendation regarding a summer pay scale for part-time employees.  Discussion included the difficulty in filling these positions due to competition for employees and the Personnel Board’s unanimous vote to recommend the schedule.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the suggestion of the Personnel Board regarding the proposed seasonal wages for FY 2001.

The Board met with DPW Director Jamie Bell and Health/Conservation Agent John Chatham to discuss the state’s revolving loan program for water systems and the RFP for a water study.  Mr. Bell outlined the state’s revolving fund loan program noting the availability of interest free funding for a 30-year loan for a downtown water system.  Discussion included the need for engineering and design work in preparation for Town Meeting and changing the focus of the RFP for a water study towards expansion of the Coles Neck water system as a source of water for the downtown area.  A motion by Gallagher that the Chairman, DPW Director, Board of Health and Town Counsel review the RFP for a water study was not seconded.  It was suggested that Town Counsel be asked 1) if the funds approved at last fall’s special town meeting for a study to determine how to solve the water problems in the Central District could be used for engineering services for a water system for the downtown area and 2) under law, what is the Town obligated to do in regard to providing a public water supply and what options are available should there be such a water supply in terms of how it is paid for and who pays for the actual supply of water and whether people have an option of connecting and paying for that water supply or not.  It was also suggested that the RFP address concerns with erosion of the current wellhead protection district and prioritization of potential well sites.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-1, with Gallagher voting against and Grossman not voting (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of November 15, 1999.  It was suggested that Town Counsel be consulted regarding the Board’s 2-1-1 vote on  amendment of article #14 of the Beach Rules and Regulations (dogs on the beach) to determine if the motion passed or failed and that the appropriate result be included in the minutes.

The Board interviewed Janet Daub Erickson for appointment to the Historical Commission.
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The Town Administrator discussed his report with the Board.

a) Capital Plan and Budget – the Town Administrator noted that the Capital Improvement Plan had been submitted to the Board as required by Charter.  It was requested that the Town Administrator be available to meet with individual Board members to answer questions.

b) South Bulkhead – it was suggested that the Board consider offsetting Wellfleet Marine Corps fuel sale losses which may be suffered during repairs.

c) South Bulkhead Float Design – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Donovan abstaining, to request that the Marina Advisory Committee provide a recommended plan for the South Bulkhead float design system before the next regular Board of Selectmen meeting.

d) Grant Administrator – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the Town Administrator to employ Alice Boyd, TRI, as the grant administrator for the $389,235 aquaculture and playground surface grant.

e) Mileage Form – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the mileage form as submitted with the proviso that no mileage reimbursement will be permitted unless the request for reimbursement is submitted in the quarter for which the mileage occurred.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to amend the previous vote by adding “within five working days of the end of the quarter”.

f) Appointments – the Town Administrator’s appointment of Fran DeVasto as a Recreation Department employee was noted.

g) Drainage Engineering Contract – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the Chair to sign the engineering contract for stormwater mitigation at Duck Creek and the south end of Holbrook Ave.

h) Lt. Island Shellfish Grants – there was consensus to meet with the Shellfish Advisory Committee, Lt. Island residents and the Audubon on December 14 at 4:00 p.m.

Correspondence:

1) Wellfleet Employees Association’s comments on grievance procedure – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to send the recommended letter.

2) Open Space Committee’s letter regarding suggested abilities needed by committee members – it was suggested that comments be sought from other committees.

3) Lawrence Shainberg’s offer to donate a memorial bench and request for policy and procedure on doing so – to DPW Director, Beach Administrator and Conservation Agent for recommendation on a policy regarding memorial benches.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously that such a policy be developed.

The Board discussed:

· Set date for public hearing re:  proposed increase of Marina fees – consensus schedule for December 13th.

· Appointment to Conservation Commission – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-2, with Donovan and Hall voting against, to appoint Richard Tesson to the Conservation Commission through 6/30/2000.

· Recommendation of the Open Space Committee to retain title to Town land (parcel #121, Map 35-1) – a motion by Gallagher to not agree with the Open Space Committee’s recommendation was not seconded.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted 3-2, with White and Gallagher voting against, to notify the Open Space Committee of the Board’s support for their recommendation on this matter.
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· Business Licenses – Selectman Gallagher recused himself from the business license votes.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to approve the business licenses of Gutsy Benders, Inc.; Box Lunch, Inc.; Wellfleet Marine Corp.; Left Bank Print Gallery; Left Bank Gallery, Inc.; Ron Buck Graphics Design and Printing; Wellfleet Village Center, Inc.; South Wellfleet General Store; Bookstore & Restaurant, Inc.; Neighborhood Auto Works.  Selectman White recused himself for the next vote.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 to approve the business license of Christine’s Oasis.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to approve the business licenses of A Nice Cream Stop; Serena’s Restaurant; Flying Fish Café; PJ’s Family Restaurant, Inc.; On the Creek; Even’tide Motel & Cottages; Abiyoyo; The Trading Post; Wellfleet Pottery; Boathouse Gift Shop; Maurice's Campground, Inc.; Chocolate Sparrow; Captain Higgins Seafood Restaurant, Inc.; Oliver’s Clay Tennis Courts; Bob’s Sub & Cone; Rookie’s Family Restaurant.  Selectman White recused himself for the next vote.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 to approve the business licenses of Hatch’s Fish Market, Inc. and Fishermen’s Market.

· Recommendation of the Chief of Police re:  111-F designation – Gallagher moved and Grossman seconded a motion to place this officer in this position.  It was suggested that the officer be sent for an independent medical exam by a physician designated by the Town.  The motion was withdrawn by the mover.  The Police Chief will make arrangements for an independent medical exam.

· Request to close – Finely J.P.’s Inc. -  Selectman Gallagher recused himself from this vote.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to approve the request of John Pontius of Finely J.P.’s Restaurant to close from December 12th to January 13th for general cleaning and maintenance.

· Appointments:  Police Department Relief Dispatchers – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Richard Bowman, Jan Worthington, Joan Barrett, Harry Miller, William Greenwood, Scott Amirault and Emilie Miller-Cordova as relief dispatchers.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously at 9:50 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan, Hall – yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations and not to reconvene in open session.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan








Administrative Assistant

Howard Grossman, Chair          Jeffrey White                          Dale Donovan

Lawrence Gallagher                   Peter Hall

